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NEWS RELEASE 
30TH APRIL 2008 

 
 
 

ENGINEERING DISRUPTION FOR  
LONDON OVERGROUND PASSENGERS 

THROUGH THE AUTUMN! 
 
 

• NO BARKING-GOSPEL OAK TRAINS FOR A MONTH 
• NO DIRECT NORTH LONDON LINE TRAINS FROM 

GOSPEL OAK TO WILLESDEN, CLAPHAM JUNCTION 
& RICHMOND FOR 11 WEEKS 

 
 

The new Summer/Autumn rail timetable starting on 18th May shows the 
Barking-Gospel Oak Line will be closed for engineering works from                    
1st September until 28th September. Passengers travelling west from Gospel Oak 
by North London Line trains will have to change at Camden Road and Willesden 
Junction until 17th November. 
 
Members of the Barking-Gospel Oak Line User Group (BGOLUG) were concerned that 
Transport for London (TfL) was holding back on announcing serious disruption to 
passengers using the Barking-Gospel Oak-Willesden Junction rail route this autumn. 
 
BGOLUG Secretary Graham Larkbey said, “TfL managers had warned us of the need to 
close the lines to finish major works ahead of the 2012 Olympics. We were still waiting for 
the details from TfL when we found on the Network Rail website that there would be no 
trains between Barking and Gospel Oak from 1st to 28th September.” 
 
“We were concerned that TfL had yet to make any detailed announcement. There are many 
schoolchildren among the several hundreds of commuters that cram into these short trains 
during the rush-hours and they need to know what arrangements TfL are making for their 
journeys before the summer holidays. TfL Overground managers have now promised us that 
an announcement will be made in a few weeks.” 
 



 

 
 
 
“And the misery doesn’t end there,” Committee member Richard Pout added, “Many of our 
passengers continue their journeys along the North London Line between Gospel Oak, 
Hampstead, Finchley Road and Willesden. These trains will not be restored until               
17th November.”  
 
At the moment no replacement buses are planned, so passengers will need to change trains 
at least twice at Gospel Oak and Camden Road. A special train service will take passengers 
from Camden Road to Kilburn, Queen’s Park, Kensal Green and Willesden. These trains 
normally run from Euston to Watford, so the direct route from Queen’s Park, Kilburn and 
South Hampstead to Euston will also be lost for 11 weeks.” 
 
 
 

- ENDS - 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Note to Editors 
 
These major engineering works follow a grant of £18.5m from the Transport Innovation 
Fund by the Department for Transport (DfT) last July, matched by a similar amount from 
Network Rail’s Discretionary Investment Fund. The earthworks, bridges and tunnels of the 
Barking-Gospel Oak-Willesden rail route will be adapted or rebuilt to enable heavier trains 
and those carrying 9’ 6” high international shipping containers to use the route.  
 
Works will cause the first cancellations on Sundays or complete weekends from July. There 
will be further disruption on the Barking-Gospel Oak Line following the September closure 
until Easter 2009, as the remaining work is carried out to greatly improve the signalling, so 
that more trains can run. 
 
This work has to be completed as quickly as possible to allow freight trains to be diverted to 
the Barking-Gospel Oak route while the North London Line between Camden Road and 
Stratford is rebuilt to carry the high-frequency services needed to serve the 2012 Olympic 
Games. 
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